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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 18, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session May 18, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioners Aaron Summers and Commissioner J. Cody Roush.  Also attending was Attorney Dave Lett; Bobbie Abel, Auditor. Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director; DeAndra Magdaleno, Deputy Clerk; Amanda Magdaleno, Deputy Assessor; Henry Lauders; Ronald Barker; Angie Risacher, Director Martin County Alliance; Bill Greene; Ernest Abel; Kevin Boyd, Dave Sutton, Pat Jones, Mike Jones, Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Patty Paul; Kyle Lark, Adam Lark both of Lark Ranch.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 4, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed. 
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Danielle Murphy, Community Corrections Director, presented the PBIS Coach Contract Renewal for approval.  PBIS Coach Contract was approved with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor motion passed.  Ms. Murphy stated there are currently ten clients, seven on home detention, three-day reporting.  They have one new client transferred from Daviess County and one new client coming from Orange County.

Angie Risacher, Martin County Alliance Director, approached with Bill Greene, Martin County Museum, to announce the organization of Hindostan Days.  The Hindostan Days event will be held on Saturday, October 2, 2021 from 10:00 am until 4:00 pm.  The event will feature local organizations, the history of Hindostan Falls and Martin County. Ms. Risacher reminded the Commissioners about the Radius Economic Development Course to be held in French Lick, June 9-11, 2021.  The Broadband Summit was also announced which will be held on June 23, 2021.  
Rhonda Rumble, SIDC, submitted the Contract for Grant Administration Services for the Community Development Block Grant, Phase III.   A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, stated Bridge 58 is on track.  The Highway department will be hiring a part time seasonal employee. Superintendent Seals asks drivers be cautious of highway workers out mowing and working on the roads.  They have projects on Reinhart and Rusk roads currently.

Kyle Lark and Adam Lark, of Lark Ranch, asked the Commissioners about improvements to Killion Mill Road.  Lark Ranch is considering holding an event towards the end of July or early August.  A discussion followed about road determination, dust control and the possibility of paving.  Dave Sutton spoke about 200 S which was paved and now gravel.  Ronald Barker asked about Crane roads and Superintendent Seals will follow up.

Monty Wolf, Director EMA, stated that Civil Defense helped Shoals Fire Department on a house fire.  The Flag retirement ceremony was held and they assisted the 4H program with the ceremony.  The District 10 meeting was held with good attendance.
Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, announced the opening of the Covid-19 vaccines for age 12 to18 year old’s. Clinics are held on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  Twenty-five to thirty percent of Martin County residents have been vaccinated.  To date there have been eight hundred and ninety five positive cases with fifteen deaths in Martin County.  

Angie Risacher, Director Martin County Alliance, addressed the questions brought to the Commissioners by DeAndra Magdaleno, Deputy Clerk, concerning covid grant funding that was in the news.  Ms. Risacher replied that they are working with regional development, the Council and Commissioners are aware and committees are being formed.
Ernest Abel, provided a status update on the clean up of his property.  The Commissioners stated that they still wanted to see progress on the cleanup.  It was requested that Mr. Abel attended the Commissioner meeting on June 23, 2021.

Attorney Dave Lett, submitted the Disaster Recover Services Agreement and the Redaction Services & Support Agreement for Recorder Rhonda Sanders.  A motion to approve the Disaster Recovery Services Agreement for one year in the amount of $568.00 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.  A motion to approve the Redaction Services & Support Agreement for five years in the amount of $517.75 was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the Emergency Declaration Extension for signature.  Abel stated that the request for ARPA funding has been submitted.  

Commissioner George discussed the possibility of contacting Core Facilities to evaluate both the Courthouse and the Highway department buildings to development a long-term capital asset plan.  They were very pleased with the jail evaluation that was completed by Core Facilities.

Commissioner Summers, informed the air conditioner units should arrive on Monday and upgrading should commence lasting approximately a week. 

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:31 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, June 2, 2021 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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